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This issue of Roundabout is sponsored by Anthony Delderfield and family 
in memory of Rosemary Edith Delderfield who passed away 8th August 2022. 

"In the hearts of those who loved her, she will always be there. 
Her presence we miss, her memory we treasure,  

love you always, forgetting you never". 

Please send items for the September Roundabout to rblood@ntlworld.com before 20th August 

Introducing Amy Gooding – Curate elect 

It’s a great delight that following her ordination at Durham Cathedral on Sunday 2nd July, Amy will be starting to 
work in our parishes here of Haughton and Sadberge. So, in the coming months you will begin to see her in 
different contexts – both in Sunday worship, but also on other occasions.  As you will see from the brief resume of 

her background, she brings lots of experience and enthusiasm to our communities and churches. 

This is what Amy says about herself:  

Hello everyone. My name is Amy Gooding and I’m looking forward to serving with you, investing in 
people and place, learning from you all and working with Mark and the ministry team, finding out what 

God is doing in your parishes, and joining in. 

I’m married to Richard, and Mum to Samuel (24), a trainee Chartered Accountant, 
and Phoebe (19), who is studying Music at Belfast University. Before receiving my 
call to ordained ministry, I have been variously a teacher, a Voluntary Services 
Manager at a Hospice, an Operations Manager at a large city-centre church, a 
School Office Manager and the Personal Assistant to the Warden of another 
Theological College. I’m also an Authorised Chaplain for Durham Diocese and an 
Assistant Chaplain with Durham Constabulary. My church experience is quite wide – 
I’ve been involved in Youth and Children’s work at residential summer camps, 
pastoral care in many contexts, leading small groups and services, running a 

community café and setting up a Carers and Tots group.  

I’m enjoying my studies and my placements, which are leading me to worship and seeking God more. I 

have learned that God equips those God calls.   

I really enjoy getting to know people, singing, book group, running and seeing the funny side of things. I 

am looking forward to seeing what adventures God has in store for us all during my curacy and beyond.  

I know you’ll make her very welcome and I’m sure you’ll really warm to her friendly personality. Please hold her in 
your thoughts and prayers for her ordination and as she learns the responsibilities of parish ministry. 

 The Rev’d Mark East, Rector 

Summer Trip - Reminder to SOAP members 

from Millie and Pauline 

From our Parish Registers in the last month: 

4th June - the Baptism of Remi Duggan 

24th June - the Marriage of Kate Isabelle Campbell 

and Aaron Caspall 

Tickets still available from Catherine Knaggs 

07811 595938 

Some hedgehog highway signs are still 
available (free to villagers) from Sadberge 
Climate Change and biodiversity group . 

If you are interested contact: 
sadberge.ccandbio.group@gmail.com  

Use your reply slip to book NOW for your free seat 
on the trip to Bridlington or Scarborough on 

Wednesday 19th July. 

Tickets for friends and guests (£15) can be 
obtained from paulinetait@virginmedia.com or 
milliescaife@aol.com or contacting any committee 
member - Christine, Jan, Cynthia or Wendy before 
7th July.  With your payment (cheques payable to 
SOAP Fund) we’ll also need your choice of 
destination.  The bus will leave the Village Green at 

9.00am with a planned return at around 7.00pm. 

If you haven’t done so already, please pay your 
SOAP Membership (£18) as soon as possible, if 

only to qualify for your free place on the trip! 

Church Services over the Summer 

Sung Holy Communion every Sunday at 9.15am 

Hymns and Pimms - 20th August 

Church is open all day every Wednesday with Coffee 

and Cake on the first Wednesday of the month. 

Advance notice - our Harvest Festival followed by a 

Bring and Share Lunch is on September 11th at 11am 

Good wishes to all villagers from everyone at Saint 

Andrew’s Church - have a wonderful summer! 
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Please send items for the June Roundabout to rblood@ntlworld.com before 20th June 

The pen is mightier than the sword 

So wrote the playwright Edward Bulwer-Lytton in 1839 in his historical play Richelieu. 

Pens are something we take for granted around the home, at work, in the car or our pocket or handbag; 
yet why is it if we need to write down information instantly when on the phone we can never find one, or 

even worse find one that doesn’t work! 

Pens have been around for thousands of years and were first used by our ancient ancestors in 3200BC.  

The first quill pens were used to write the Dead Sea Scrolls. 

Romanian Petrache Poenaru is credited as one of the many inventors of the fountain pen; his French 
patent of 1827 described a self-fuelling endless portable quill with ink.  But there are many earlier 

examples - our own Samuel Pepys described a metal pen to carry ink as early as 1663. 

László Biró, a journalist who became irritated by the constant need to fill his fountain 
pen, invented the ball point which was unveiled at the Budapest International Fair of 
1938.  The iconic Bic Cristal made its debut in 1950 and became one of the best-

selling and cheapest pens in the world. 

Pens have continued to develop over the decades and now include felt tips and 
highlighters.  Some are now made from recycled paper or cardboard to cut down on 
waste.  Eco Scribe pens are compostable and don’t leak resin into landfill when thrown 
away.  The Fisher Space pen (which also can be used underwater and which doesn’t 

need gravity to function) was used on the first manned Apollo mission into space. 

History has taught us that the potential of a pen for good or evil is very great.  The pen itself has no 
moral value yet is one of the most powerful artefacts we can possess.  The death warrants of Mary 
Queen of Scots and King Charles l, the Treaty of Versailles, the armistices of 1918 and 1945 and the 
UK’s withdrawal from the EU were all signed with a fountain pen along with many other significant 
documents in the life of any country.  (Remember King Charles’ irritation with a leaky pen at his 

accession ceremony?)  And marriage documents are still signed with a fountain pen in black ink. 

The British Library in London has on display some of the most significant documents in history, almost 
all of which are handwritten.  You can also see the original manuscript of Handel’s Messiah in the 

composer’s own handwriting, usually open at The Hallelujah Chorus. 

Even in our digital world pens still have a place.  Most of us are delighted to receive a handwritten 
message - a card, letter or holiday post card - we know that someone has taken the time to pick up a pen.  
Handwritten messages brighten the day of those who are lonely, housebound, bereaved or simply unwell. 

Messages of thanks, congratulations or simply ‘thinking of you’ can mean so much.  

Next time you pick up a pen, be grateful to their inventors, for…. 

The pen is (still) mightier than the sword 

Rev. Sue Chew, Associate Minister 

Church services in June are at 9.15 am every Sunday - all villagers and visitors are welcome 

To SOAP members and friends 

Following the very favourable comments from 
members and friends about our last and 
successful social afternoon in The Buck Inn - we 
can do it all again!  Bring a friend and join us for 
games, darts, dominoes, cards, snooker….in 

fact, whatever you choose! 

Tuesday 13th June from 2-4pm - The Buck Inn 

There’ll be a raffle; light refreshments, tea and 
coffee will be available and you’ll receive a warm 

welcome from Lisa and the SOAP team. 

From our Parish Registers in the last month: 

29th April - the Marriage of Libby Jane Soley and 
Andrew McKenna 

21st May - the Baptism of Felicity Alice Mary Craig 

King Charles Coronation Celebration Weekend 

Well what a fabulous weekend of celebrations we had in 
Sadberge for the Coronation of King Charles III.  Saturday 
saw 127 people come to the Village Hall with family and 
friends to enjoy live music, good food and a Coronation 
quiz.  Sunday was an afternoon of families and friends 
coming together to enjoy “Cake and a Cuppa’ which was a 
huge success.  The children had a bouncy castle (always a 
favourite), crafting, games and disco in the main hall; plus 
the weather was, for the most part, on our side.  HUGE 
thanks go to ALL those involved with both events from 
decorating the hall, baking cakes, setting/clearing up or 
making tea and coffee - we couldn’t have done it without 

all your hard work……… it was an amazing weekend. 

THANK YOU  

Tickets available from Catherine Knaggs 

07811 595938 


